
 

COMMISSIONERS PROCEEDINGS   

March 23, 2020 

 

The Jewell County Commissioners met March 23, 2020 at 8:30 a.m. Commissioners, Mark Fleming, Steve 

Greene and Keith Roe were present. Carla J Waugh County Clerk was present for the meeting.  

 

Brenda Eakins, Lora Ost, Kylie Eilert and Amanda Davis voiced their concerns regarding courthouse safety 

precautions that they would like to be implemented due to COVID-19. 

 

Shannon Meier, Ambulance Director, reviewed updated COVID-19 guidelines for his department.  

 

Travis Garst, Solid Waste Director, discussed operations during the pandemic. 

 

Nancy Marihugh, Health Administrator, provided an update on COVID-19. The Commissioners requested a 

health questionnaire for screening of public access to the offices of the Courthouse. Cindy Becker was also 

present for the discussion.  

 

Don Jacobs, Sheriff, said that only Courthouse Employees can enter through the Sheriff’s Office.  

 

Keith Roe moved to go into executive session beginning at 9:22 a.m. for 10 minutes to discuss non-elected 

personnel with Don Jacobs and Carla Waugh present. Steve Greene seconded the motion. Motion passed 

unanimously. Regular session resumed at 9:32 a.m. with no action taken.  

 

Joel Elkins, General Superintendent, provided an update on operations. Commissioners reported road concerns.  

 

Steve Greene moved, and Keith Roe seconded the motion to adopt Resolution 20-07 pertaining to County 

Operations during the COVID-19 Coronavirus pandemic. Motion passed unanimously.  

 

Kevin Peroutek, Noxious Weed Director, Emergency Preparedness Director and 911 Coordinator discussed his 

employment contract. 

 

Commissioners telephoned Darrell Miller, County Attorney, to discuss county operations and conducting 

County Commission meetings during the restricted access. The Commissioners decided until further notice that 

their weekly meeting will be from 8:30 a.m. to 10:30 a.m. If anyone needs to attend the Commissioner’s 

meeting, they need follow the instructions posted on the county website and the Courthouse doors.  

 

Nancy Marihugh, Health Administrator, provided a health questionnaire per request.  

 

The minutes of the March 16, 2020 County Commissioners meeting were approved. 

 

The meeting was adjourned at 10:50 a.m. 

 

  

 

__________________________________   _____________________________________ 

Keith Roe, Member       Steve Greene, Member 

 

 

___________________________________   _____________________________________ 

Carla J Waugh, County Clerk     Mark Fleming, Chairman 


